BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE
Minutes
January 20, 2021
5:30PM
VIAZOOM
PRESIDING: Tiffany Prince

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Brenda Coats, Judy Merrill, Tiffany Prince, Connie
Krummrich, John Nelson, Max Butensky, Bill Lennox

Guest: Pat Cimmiyotti

Staff Liaison: Izetta Grossman, CMC, City Clerk

CALL TO ORDER

Tiffany Prince called the meeting to order at 5:33 pm.
ROLL CALL

City Clerk Izetta Grossman conducted roll call; all members

Tiffany said this would be Brenda’s last meeting. Brenda had asked for the Sorosis Security update to be
moved to the top of the agenda.

Brenda said Izetta had sent out the three quotes. She said she was confused about the Phases, and had
called Scott Baker to discuss. She said Scott was also confused by the Phases, and if Phase 2 could be

done before Phase 1.

Brenda said she had handed the project off to Bill as the lead. She said Scott would be setting up a
meeting in February with Aset, Bill, the Lions to discuss if Phase 2 (the fountain area) could be done first.

She said there was currently $2200 in the Lions Vogt Fountain Fund.
Bill said he was going to miss Brenda’s energy, thoughtfulness and devotion.

Judy said she was going to miss Brenda and Don. She said she appreciated Brenda’s vision for the
fountain.

Brenda said it had been a wonderful experience working with the committee. She said she looked
forward to coming back and seeing all the progress.

Tiffany thanked Brenda for her service.

Izetta asked if Brenda would like to continue to get the agendas. She said yes, she would.



The Committee said next month they would discuss replacement options and provide a
recommendation to the Mayor.

WELCOME SIGNS

Pat presented requirements for the sign. (see attached)
He said the main items were:
¢ The City would need to apply; send a formal letter

¢ One application for both signs
e  Size limits for the signs

Pat said he was excited to work with committee, a great group of doers.
Bill said it would be good to get a sense of the Council/Public Works ideas for the sign.

John said the Public Works Director, Dave Anderson was excited about the signs and he would continue
to include him in conversations.

John said the next step was for the sub-committee to work on design criteria and who to target for
design contest.

SURVEY DISCUSSION:

Tiffany said she had reached out to both Main Street and the Chamber of Commerce for updates on the
research they were going to do regarding planters/benches/trashcans in other cities.

She said neither had responded. She suggested tabling the survey until it becomes a target for those
organizations again.

It was the consensus of the Committee to table the survey.

TREES

Bill said he had sent Izetta and Tiffany information on the Tree Board. He said Izetta added it to the
Update Tiffany would present to Council on January 25. He said he thought informing the new Council

of the work already done, might spark them to want to pick up the project again.

LOO/PRESSURE WASHING UPDATE

Tiffany said Judy did a great job at the Council meeting.
Judy said she was excited about the response from Councilors Runyon, Long-Curtiss and Richardson.

She said Long-Curtiss was heading a sub-committee to move the project along. She said the project
could take 1-2 years. ‘



She said she was meeting with Councilor Long-Curtiss and was going to ask if a nice porta potty could be
placed in the identified location for the LOO in the meantime.

Judy said the City’s position on sidewalk pressure washing remained the same; no funds available.
Judy said Main Street was excited about the project.

GOAL SETTING/VISION MEETING ~ DATE

Tiffany said the meeting would be to set a list of priorities/projects.

Connie said she found the minutes from December 2019 Work Session and she thought it was time to
brainstorm again. She said she would like it to be at the next meeting.

After some discussion it was the consensus of the Committee to hold a Goal Setting Session for the
February 8 meeting.

Tiffany asked when Izetta needed lists of ideas, with some background to be included in the packet.

Izetta said noon on January 28, so she could get the agenda out on Friday January 29, after the City
Council Goal Setting session.

There was discussion about the City Council budget calendar. lzetta said it starts with the Council Goal
setting, then the City Manager and Finance Director present the Budget Committee with a balanced
budget. She said the Budget meetings are in May.

She suggested that the Committee present the City Manager with a requested dollar amount for the
next fiscal year with details on what projects the Committee would be working on, and the funds for

each. She suggested in March would be good.

The Committee asked lzetta to send them the picture of the white board from the last goal setting and
the minutes from the meeting.

ADJOURN

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:18 pm.
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